Town of Bowdoinham
Solid Waste Committee

February 9, 2011

Meeting Minutes

Present: 
George Christopher, Elaine Diaz, David Reinheimer, Howard Solomon, Tade Mahoney, David Berry  Absent: Dale Mosher
Tade Mahoney called the meeting to order at 6:35PM

-Minutes from the January 5, 2011 meeting were reviewed. David Berry suggested that we clarify the costs associated with curbside collection in item #13 page 2 as follows:

60% for pick-up and delivery of SW 

15% for pick-up and delivery of recyclables

23% SW disposal cost

2% residual

Minutes were accepted with recommended changes.

-Building report: suggested changes to George’s essay portion were accepted and will be incorporated into the final draft. Barn engineering report will be included in final report without calculations, which are on file.

-Safety: 

MMA worker safety report: David Berry is working with town manager on funding sources for required fire alarm repairs/upgrades. Elaine noted that the MMA report encouraged the single stream recycling option. David Berry mentioned that they may need a box dumper to address concerns in the report regarding “muscle strain”. 

The committee agreed to ask David Berry to schedule a safety inspection with Safety Works which is a no cost service provided by the State Dept of Labor. David will investigate that option.

-Lease: Members present voted unanimously to recommend that the Select Board renew the barn lease and resume the 3 year term. The committee had recommended a one year term while we were doing our work so that the town was not committed in a way that would limit our options. Since the committee will be recommending that we continue with the current operation at the Barn for the foreseeable future we want to advise the Select Board of this recommendation as the budget cycle approaches. We are recommending this three year renewal for the following reasons:
      -we have not found any reason why we shouldn’t renew this lease for three years

      -we have not found any compelling reason(s) to relocate the solid waste operation
      -if during the next three years the town decides to relocate the solid waste operation to a new facility 
            we will need this time to consider and implement a plan to relocate

     -a decision will need to be made regarding recommended repairs to the barn and how these will impact 

            the lease 
Solid Waste Committee

February 9, 2011

Meeting Minutes

Lease con’t:  
This decision is supported by the committee’s research which will be presented in the committee report. Regardless of what decisions are made based on our report we do not believe a three year lease will be an impediment for implementing that change.
-Curbside Collection contract: The committee also agreed to recommend that the Select Board renew the curbside collection contract for a three year period.

-SW tag sales data: The committee discussed this data and will include a reference to these trends in our report.
-Town Warrant: The committee agreed to make the following recommendation to the Select Board:

The town warrant article for the solid waste program should be presented in the same way as the town warrant article for the recreation department. The committee agreed that this will be a more transparent way to show the exact amount of money raised through taxation that is needed to operate the town’s SW program.  

-Elaine reported on her research into recent worldwide recycling trends and how they can impact our local program. These include:

-recycling costs

-pay to throw as an effective incentive for recycling
-food waste diversion

-market instability

-the role of developing countries
-single stream technologies and associated costs/benefits

-social conscience

-local control

Elaine will present her draft at the March meeting. Howard will incorporate a reference to this global perspective in the body of the report. 

-Final report: Howard prepared a draft for discussion at March 2nd meeting.

-Meeting adjourned at 8:10PM

-Next meeting: March 2, 2011 6:30PM
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